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It is my pleasure to submit my first report to the ARRL Board and detail my activities on behalf of the ARRL since the January 2010 Board Meeting.

Conventions and Meetings

In March I attended the Executive Committee Meeting in Denver, CO. I reported to the EC on international matters. In May I attended the Dayton Hamvention primarily to work in the ARRL Expo IARU Booth. I also participated in the Hamvention ARRL Forum and the Antennas and the Law Forum. The ARRL Expo has improved each I have been at Dayton. For many members and other amateurs the ARRL Expo is the one chance they have to meet and speak with ARRL staff and volunteers and see the broad scope of ARRL activities. The 2010 Expo was by far the most open, functional and inviting layout to date. Congratulations to ARRL Staff for their fine work in the design and operation of ARRL Expo.

International Matters

At the request of President Craigie, I represented ARRL at the Regional Conference on Amateur Radio (RCAR), in Doha, Qatar, April 4-6, 2010.hosted by the Qatar Amateur Radio Society The conference was held in cooperation with the International Amateur Radio Union (IARU). I previously reported on this trip. A copy of that report is attached to copy of this report posted to the ODV reflector.

Due to a prior commitment to attend the Rocky Mountain Division Convention President Craigie asked me to represent ARRL at the Wireless Institute of Australia (WIA) Centenary activities in Canberra, Australia, May 28, 29 and 30, 2010. I have previously reported on this trip and a copy of that report is attached to copy of this report posted to the ODV reflector.

I was part of the ARRL team at the Friedrichschafen Hamfest June 25—27, 2010. DARC, the German amateur society sponsors a Dayton-like ham radio event in Friedrichshafen. It attracted over 17,000hams this year. Many Region 1 Societies have booths at the event. This event provided an excellent opportunity as the new ARRL IAVP to discuss ITU issues and ham related matters that are pending with CEPT and on the WRC agenda with Region 1 amateurs and amateur society leaders. Amateur populations in Region 1 vary from a few hundred to over 80,000. Given the substantial variation in the numberamateurs in Region 1 counties it isn’t surprising that the degree of interaction between societies and their respective telecom authorities varies widely. A few societies are very active with their administrations and many others rely on the IARU Region 1 to work through CEPT.

Region 2 and IARU

There are several WRC 2012 agenda items of particular interest to radio amateurs, including BPL (PLT) and a LF allocation in the 500 kHz range. Those issues and the preparatory efforts of ARRL’s Technical Relations Office and IARU will be covered by our CTO, Brennan Price, N4QX, in his report.

The Triennial IARU Region 2 General Assembly will be held in El Salvador in

October. In preparation for the meeting I have been reviewing the work of prior

R2 General Assemblies and the documents and issues likely to be Assembly

agenda and working group items.

Other ARRL related duties included monitoring letters and emails regarding questions from some of our international members.

If you have any questions related to our international matters or dealings, my report or my activities, please don’t hesitate to ask me.

Respectfully submitted,

Jay Bellows, KØQB

IAVP

Attachments:  6A RCAR Trip Report

6B WIA Centenary Report
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